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Date: 3/16/2017

To: SPOE Staff, Assessment Team Members, and Providers and Provider Agencies

From: State First Steps Office

Re: Discipline-specific evaluations 
The purpose of this memorandum is to clarify the State’s expectations regarding what is commonly known in the field as “discipline-specific evaluations.”
The First Steps Assessment Team manual states that specialty providers are required to complete individual evaluations in order to provide First Steps ongoing services
. This guidance has been interpreted by SPOE staff and early intervention service providers to mean that recommended ongoing direct services cannot begin for a family until an AEPS
 evaluation has been completed by an Assessment Team member of the specific service discipline(s) recommended for their child. 
According to the federal rule for IDEA
 Part C, “evaluation” means the procedures used by qualified personnel to determine a child’s initial and continuing eligibility for early intervention services and “assessment” means ongoing procedures used by qualified personnel to identify the child’s unique strengths and needs and the early intervention services appropriate to meet those needs throughout the period of the child’s eligibility. The AEPS is a tool for both evaluation and assessment, and First Steps eligibility determination requires, among other things, a multidisciplinary evaluation using the AEPS. If a child is eligible and has a need for First Steps services, results from the AEPS are used to inform the development of an IFSP. Developing an IFSP depends on the assessment of a child and family’s needs and strengths, and the purpose of the initial IFSP meeting is to identify potential strategies and resources for supporting the family’s desired outcomes for their child. 

The State First Steps Office would like to clarify that while a timely, comprehensive, multidisciplinary evaluation must be conducted, evaluations from specific disciplines are not required for initial IFSP development, nor are they required for service changes during ongoing IFSP implementation. The State office understands that professional practice licenses may require a provider to assess a child prior to developing a treatment plan for working with that child. Please note that the clarification within this memorandum does not prevent ongoing providers from assessing children during initial visits with families or as necessary throughout a service period. 

Any questions, comments, or concerns should be sent to Meghan Smith, First Steps Policy Manager, at Meghan.Smith@fssa.in.gov. 
� Assessment Team Manual Part 1, Attachment B, page 17


� Assessment, Evaluation & Programming System (AEPS)


� Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA)







